



# Great Horwood Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan

Minutes of the 19<sup>th</sup> Meeting of the Great Horwood Neighbourhood Planning Team  
held at 8.00pm on Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> June 2014 at  
15 Weston Road, Great Horwood  
(By kind invitation of Jo Waggott)

Present: John Gilbey (Chairman, JG), Tricia Palmer Lewis (TP), David Saunders (DS), Jo Waggott (JW).

**1. Apologies for absence.**

Rita Jenkins, Chris Fellingham

**2. To confirm the Minutes of the Meeting held on 15<sup>th</sup> May 2014.**

These were approved without modification.

**3. To consider matters arising from the minutes that are not otherwise dealt with on the agenda.**

JG confirmed that the balance of the grant of £400 had been received.

**4. Treasurers Report.**

DS had previously circulated an up to date report.

Check with Karen Francis as to when the VAT reclaims will be received. **ACTION JG**

**5. To review comments so far received from the consultation on the pre-submission plan**

It appeared that Karen was not acknowledging responses.

**ACTION JG**

The responses will be recorded in the spreadsheet provided by Neil Homer as soon as the consultation period is finished.

**ACTION DS**

**6. To report on the meeting with AVDC held on Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> June.**

JG and DS had attended the meeting along with Neil Homer and had met with David Broadley and Louise Stephens of the AVDC Forward Plans Department.

AVDC had not raised any major obstacles to the draft plan but there might still be some points on which we disagree. We will need to await AVDC's official comments on the plan.



**7. To consider the Planning Application submitted by Taylor Wimpey**

The NPT will oppose the plan and DS agreed to draft a response.

**ACTION DS**

**8. To review the rumour that Nook Park is up for sale.**

JG had been told by a resident that the owner of the site has advised him that the site will be sold and he will have to find somewhere else to live.

(Note this was subsequently completely denied by the owners and a newsletter apologizing for the error was produced, approved by Mrs. Tapsell and circulated to households in the village.)

**9. To finalise a Newsletter for circulation to all households in the village.**

A final version was approved.

**10. To confirm the arrangements for the NPT meeting to be held in public on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> June.**

JW advised that the school was available and she will book it

**ACTION JW**

**11. To arrange for the preparation of the consultation document.**

DS agreed to prepare a draft.

**ACTION DS**

**12. Any Other Business.**

None

**13. Place, date and time of next meeting.**

The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> June at 6.30pm in Great Horwood School and will be open to the public. Neil Homer will attend.

Rita Jenkins  
Hon. Secretary  
12 June 2014